

UNIVERSITY OF CAMBRIDGE INTERNATIONAL EXAMINATIONS International General Certificate of Secondary Education

	CANDIDATE NAME				
	CENTRE NUMBER				CANDIDATE NUMBER
* + +	ENGLISH AS A SECOND LANGUAGE			0510/21	
6 0 8	Paper 2 Reading	g and Writi	ng (Extende	ed)	October/November 2013 2 hours
4	Candidates answer on the Question Paper.				
919	No Additional M	laterials are	e required.		

READ THESE INSTRUCTIONS FIRST

Write your Centre number, candidate number and name on all the work you hand in. Write in dark blue or black pen. Do not use staples, paper clips, highlighters, glue or correction fluid. DO NOT WRITE IN ANY BARCODES.

Answer all questions. Dictionaries are **not** allowed.

At the end of the examination, fasten all your work securely together. The number of marks is given in brackets [] at the end of each question or part question.

This document consists of 15 printed pages and 1 blank page.



Read the following article about an unusual race in India, and then answer the questions on the opposite page.

RICKSHAW RACE IN INDIA

The autorickshaw is the three-wheeled form of public transport that you can see being driven through crowded cities in India. Normally you would expect these small vehicles with a 150cc engine to travel only a few kilometres.

The race

The annual international autorickshaw race is something totally different. It is a two-week journey along India's highways, over mountains and through valleys. Driving such long distances in this kind of vehicle could certainly be described not only as a sport but also as an adventure.

The race starts in Kochi, in the southern state of Kerala and ends in Shillong, in the northeast. It is a very real challenge for the 180 drivers who come from 19 different countries to take part in the 5,000-kilometre race. "We are risking our lives or at least serious injury," says Jenny Lucas, part of a team of three women from the USA.



The autorickshaw race first took place in 2006. In addition to an autorickshaw vehicle, teams need to obtain a permit to race, and they also receive an official starting time. The international competitors who are unfamiliar with autorickshaws have to teach themselves to drive their vehicles a couple of days before the event. After that, participants are on their own and are expected to arrive at their destination within a certain number of days.

Each team must raise at least 1,600 US dollars for Indian charities. "Online application to take part starts a year in advance of the race, and all the permits are sold in one minute," says James Austen, a spokesman for the company that organises the event.

Colourful vehicles



All of the contestants in the race have their autorickshaws painted – sometimes they have pictures of animals, such as tigers or elephants, on the sides of the vehicles. One team has even painted its autorickshaw in the colours of a police car, in the hope that it will make it easier to get through the traffic.

Difficult conditions

The intense heat means that every year the race is a great test of endurance. For the participants, even more stressful than the heat, is the amount of traffic on the Indian roads and driving uphill in the autorickshaw. Despite the difficulties, it is a great opportunity for the drivers to see the parts of India that tourists rarely visit. Sometimes good experiences have resulted from something going wrong. For example, some people have broken an arm or a leg and others have sometimes lost their way in isolated areas. On these occasions, however, the local people have always been friendly and helpful, and the participants have come away with pleasant memories.

(a)	Where in India would you be most likely to see the autorickshaws?		For Examiner's
(b)	How far do autorickshaws usually travel?	[1]	Use
(c)	How long does the race last?	[1]	
(d)	What must some participants do two days before the race?	[1]	
(e)	Who benefits from the money raised?	[1]	
(f)	Why must participants register quickly?	[1]	
(g)	How have some drivers decorated their autorickshaws? Give two details.		
(h)	What do the drivers find most difficult? Give two details.	[1]	
		 [1]	
(1)	What can be the positive experiences for the drivers? Give two details.		
		[1] I· 01	
	liota	າ. ອງ	

Read the following article about a businessman who makes and sells traditional sweets in Malaysia, and then answer the questions on the opposite page.

THE MALAYSIAN TING-TING MAN

Leo Chia is standing behind his stall on a hot afternoon, smiling warmly as he serves his customers. Three generations of his family have been selling ting-ting sweets in Malaysia since his grandfather started the business. "It's hot," complains Leo, moving his stall into the shade. "But I enjoy what I do and want as many people as possible to try these traditional sweets."

Ting-ting sweets are small and hard and traditionally handmade by mixing white sugar, maple syrup and sticky rice. But Leo's family recipe uses maltose and honey instead of white sugar. Leo learnt the trade at the age of 13 by helping his father to measure the ingredients. In those days he often



used to pop a few sweets into his mouth, which explains why now that he is an adult, some of his front teeth are missing. "That's only part of the reason," he laughs. "Maybe I didn't brush my teeth properly when I was younger."

Last year, Leo's father finally gave his son permission to run the business. When making the sweets, Leo needs containers of different sizes to measure the ingredients accurately. On most days, he uses enough to make about two kilos of sweets. It is essential to make the sweets when the temperature is not too cold, so Leo makes his ting-ting between midday and 6pm.

It is equally important to have the right tools when breaking the solid sweets into small pieces. Only a traditional metal chisel and a small hammer will do the task properly. The 60-year-old chisel that Leo uses has been passed down from generation to generation and is of great importance to him. Finally, he needs to have good storage space for both the ingredients and the freshly-made sweets.

In the old days, his grandfather used to sell and deliver the sweets from a basket on his bicycle. His father uses his motorbike to sell ting-ting, but Leo prefers to use his car. He says, "The more places I go to, the more customers I can find. I go wherever I think I can sell the most!"

Sundays are always the busiest because that is the day when most families go out together, and Leo enjoys meeting old and new customers. When there are big orders for a children's party, for example, Leo makes the ting-ting three days before the delivery. Although the sweets do not have any preservatives, and they are best eaten within three months, they can be stored for up to half a year. Refrigeration is not necessary, but they must always be kept away from sunlight.

All the sweets are sold at 2 RM a packet, and if business is good, Leo can make 100 RM a day. But on bad days, he might only sell one packet. However, he is a very determined person and always looks on the bright side. He says, "My father and grandfather supported their families by selling ting-ting and I hope to continue this tradition. We haven't raised the price of the sweets for the past eight years even though the cost of basic ingredients has increased tremendously. So the profits are less and I don't make much money, but it is enough to make a living."



Realising the importance of education, the enterprising Leo has also enrolled for a college course in accountancy. He continues, "Eventually, I hope to have a shop with a demonstration area to show children how ting-ting is made and then maybe they will become interested in the process. It is a long-term plan, but hopefully it will happen."

(a)	How many generations of Leo's family have made ting-ting?	[1]	For Examin Use
(b)	Apart from syrup and rice, what ingredients does Leo use to make ting-ting?	F 4]	
(c)	What was Leo's first job in the family business?	[1]	
(d)	Give two reasons why Leo's teeth might be in such bad condition now.	[1]	
(e)	What three methods of transport has the Chia family used since the business started	ed?	
		[1]	
(T)	when would Leo heed to prepare the ting-ting well in advance?	[1]	
(g)	What is the maximum length of time the sweets can be kept?		
(h)	According to the charts, in which year were the business costs at their lowest and was the average daily profit in 2012?	[1] vhat	
(i)	Why have Leo's profits fallen? Give two details.	[1]	
(j)	In addition to selling ting-ting, what does Leo intend to do in his shop?		
(k)	Apart from ingredients, what does Leo need to make and keep his sweets? Give 1 details.	[1] iour	
	[Total:	[4]	

The sports and leisure council in Limassol, Cyprus has started a campaign to involve more young people in leisure activities at the local community centre. They have produced a survey form which they have sent to every young person between the ages of 11 and 18. The council is hoping that a large number will complete the form so that they can plan courses for the most popular activities.

One of the young people to receive the survey form is Neoklis Timotheou, who attends the local college in Limassol. He will celebrate his eighteenth birthday in one month's time and so is just eligible to fill in the form. He takes part in many sporting activities during college time, but would welcome the chance to do more activities in the evenings. Neoklis is often free at that time, but because of family commitments he has to be with his parents at the weekend. The most convenient time for him to participate in the planned courses would be on Friday evenings, when he would be able to spend three hours on his chosen activity. He would be happy to do sport, but would really prefer to widen his range of interests and to meet new people.

He has studied the survey form carefully and talked to his friends about it in some detail. Most of his friends want to continue with activities that involve sport, such as basketball and swimming. Neoklis would prefer the chance to try out some creative activities such as acting and the theatre. He took part in a college production once before, but that involved building the scenery and helping with the lighting and sound equipment. He wanted to play a role on the stage but he did not perform very well in the auditions. He would really like to do an acting course, so that he will have more chance of getting a part in the next college production.

To encourage more young people to join, the council is providing free transport for those who live a long distance from the community centre or who are unable to get there by themselves. Neoklis would not need this service because he lives at Apartment B, 101 Amathus Avenue in Limassol, and it is only 1 kilometre from his home to the centre. Neoklis believes that, instead of offering free transport to and from the centre, the council should consider modernising the equipment. Alternatively, he thinks the courses for young people could be made cheaper.

He believes it would be a good idea to continue to read all the latest news from the council website on his computer to keep up to date with the courses that are on offer. He could receive details by email at **nikandmary@respond.cy** but he shares this with his sister and therefore it is not so convenient.

Imagine you are Neoklis. Fill in the survey form on the opposite page, using the information above.

Limassol Sports and Leisure Council Survey Form
Section A Personal details
Full name of person completing this form:
Gender (please delete): MALE / FEMALE
Age:
Home address:
Email:
Section B Leisure interests
Which activity most interests you? (please circle one)
sports music theatre films computer games
Give details of any experience in that activity:
What exactly would you like to do in your chosen activity at the centre?
What is:
(a) the most convenient time for each session?
Section C General details
Do you require transport to the community centre? (place delete). VES / NO
Low would you prefer to get the latest souncil information? (please tick one)
now would you prefer to get the fatest council informations (please tick one)
Section D
In the space below, write one sentence of between 12 and 20 words, suggesting how council funds should be used.

8

Exercise 4

Read the following article about the construction of a powerful radio telescope, and then complete the notes on the opposite page.

RADIO TELESCOPE COULD DETECT ALIENS IN SPACE

Astronomers are planning to build an amazing radio telescope to discover whether there is alien life in outer space. It will be powerful enough to detect transmissions from any planet up to fifty light years away from Earth. This telescope will have 3,000 separate radio dishes and antennae all linked together, making it extremely powerful. British astronomers have been appointed to oversee its design and construction, and they predict that it will be thousands of times more sensitive than any radio telescope already in existence.

"We know that the universe is incredibly vast and contains hundreds of billions of stars," says Robert Samford, the director of the radio telescope project. "However, at present we can only see a fraction of what is out there. We would like to explore the furthest and most inaccessible regions of space."

More than twenty countries will share the estimated £1.4 billion cost of the building of the radio telescope. Two possible sites have been chosen, one in Western Australia and one in South Africa. Both sites have to be in the southern hemisphere because this will give a direct line of sight into the heart of the Milky Way, our home galaxy.

The primary purpose of the radio telescope will be to detect any alien civilisation advanced enough to have radio. Such a sophisticated civilisation would have powerful radar and radio stations, and the signals from these stations would automatically be detected by the new telescope. However, this is just one of several key tasks that the radio telescope will perform. It will also try to create a map of the entire universe, showing the positions of more than a billion galaxies. Robert Samford adds, "This will be the most comprehensive mapping exercise ever conducted, and we are confident that the result will show us precisely where in the universe all these galaxies are located".

Astronomers also hope that the project will help them understand "dark energy", the force that makes the universe expand at an everincreasing rate. The true nature of this "dark energy" is currently a mystery to even the most knowledgeable astronomers. A final task will be to pick up the faint radiation left over from the formation of the first stars, galaxies and black holes. The radio telescope will be used to gather radiation released more than 13 billion years ago.

Astronomers working on the project have established some rules for the construction of the telescope. It must be built on a site completely free from radio interference. In addition, the host country must guarantee that it will prohibit the construction of any other mobile phone, radio or TV masts nearby for up to 50 years. This will reduce the number of suitable locations because there are few areas remaining in the world which are free from such masts. One suggestion is that the radio telescope could possibly be placed in a desert.

The design of the radio telescope will enable it to produce 100 times more data than is currently moving around the internet, and it will need the world's most powerful supercomputer to analyse this information.



You are going to give a talk to your school's science club about the radio telescope. For Examiner's Prepare some notes to use as the basis for your talk. Use Make your notes under each heading. Technical features of the radio telescope powerful enough to detect distant transmissions Main tasks of the radio telescope Rules for the construction site

[Total: 9]

Read the following article about celebrities and people who are famous. On the opposite page, write a summary about the problems of being a celebrity or a famous person.

Your summary should be about 100 words long (and no more than 120 words long). You should use your own words as far as possible.

You will receive up to 6 marks for the content of your summary, and up to 5 marks for the style and accuracy of your language.

IT'S NOT ALL FUN BEING FAMOUS

If you ask people why they want to be famous, they all give you the same reasons – lots of money, recognition and a glamorous lifestyle. Anybody who watches TV or reads glossy magazines knows that fame is



accompanied by what people call the 'good things' in life. This could be money, cars, jewellery or anything that is necessary to live in luxury.

However, for all its benefits, fame has its disadvantages. Celebrities, those people who get all the media attention and who are easily recognised in society, may find it difficult to keep their personal lives private.

The private lives of celebrities are revealed by the media for all to see, and people always want to know what they are doing. This curiosity goes beyond a genuine interest in their professional lives and becomes an unhealthy interest in the most intimate details of their personal lives. From the media point of view, news about celebrities sells magazines. The media cannot leave them alone and often stretch the truth to the limit. If celebrities cough, people speculate that they have a disease; if they sit by themselves, they are considered to be lonely. Sometimes celebrities have to learn how to cope with the problem of stories which misrepresent them.

The fact is that people want to read something controversial about famous people, and so the newspapers print whatever information they have managed to collect. As one Kenyan newspaper editor argues, "Celebrities should actually be happy if we write about their lives. After all, it is free publicity for them." In response, Kenya's music star, Amani, says, "As soon as you are a public figure, everything about you is public. The price you pay for being famous is high, and you need to try to focus on what you do, not the negative stories in the press."



Another of the problems that celebrities face is that people will never allow them to be normal. People think that everything they do must be perfect, which is impossible. They are supposed to be superheroes, and it is difficult to live up to these expectations.

Moreover, in a world where the media will pay large sums of money for personal information about famous people, a celebrity can find it difficult to trust other people, even if it is someone they believe to be a friend. Famous people can never be sure that they are loved and admired for themselves rather than for the benefits that association with a famous person can bring.

It must be said that not all celebrities are in the public eye simply because they are exceptionally attractive or because they have the talent to entertain. By contrast, some people became famous because they inspired us. People like the artist Michelangelo, the playwright Shakespeare or the scientist Marie Curie, who discovered radium, all made a difference to our lives. Mother Teresa became an international figure because of her humility and goodness.

In reality, celebrities have to adopt two different personalities, the public and the private. They must learn to deal with the gossip and attention from the media. They may try to ignore the negative stories which are written about them, but they rarely have the chance to defend themselves in public.

	For Examiner's Use
[Total: 11]	



You recently arranged a surprise event for a member of your family.

Write a letter to a friend about the event.

In your letter you should:

- say who the event was for, and why
- describe how you arranged the event
- explain how the family member reacted to the surprise.

The pictures above may give you some ideas, and you should try to use some ideas of your own.

Your letter should be between 150 and 200 words long. Do not write an address.

You will receive up to 10 marks for the content of your letter, and up to 9 marks for the style and accuracy of your language.

	For Examiner's Use
[Total: 19]	

Many books have been made into films.

Some people say that it is better to watch the film rather than read the original book.

Here are some comments from your friends on the subject:



Write an article for your school magazine giving your views.

Your article should be between 150 and 200 words long.

The comments above may give you some ideas, and you should try to use some ideas of your own.

You will receive up to 10 marks for the content of your article, and up to 9 marks for the style and accuracy of your language.

	For Examiner's Use
[Total: 19]	

BLANK PAGE

Permission to reproduce items where third-party owned material protected by copyright is included has been sought and cleared where possible. Every reasonable effort has been made by the publisher (UCLES) to trace copyright holders, but if any items requiring clearance have unwittingly been included, the publisher will be pleased to make amends at the earliest possible opportunity.

University of Cambridge International Examinations is part of the Cambridge Assessment Group. Cambridge Assessment is the brand name of University of Cambridge Local Examinations Syndicate (UCLES), which is itself a department of the University of Cambridge.